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NOTIFICATION
Addendum

The following communication, dated 4 January 2005, is being circulated at the request of the Delegation of the Separate Customs Territory of Taiwan, Penghu, Kinmen and Matsu.

_______________

Quarantine requirements for the importation of carrots from the United States (State of California)
On 31 August 2004, the Separate Customs Territory of Taiwan, Penghu, Kinmen and Matsu, notified WTO members of draft quarantine requirements for the importation of carrots from the United States (State of California) (G/SPS/N/TPKM/19/Rev.2).  It was proposed the importation requirements of underground parts (roots) of carrots produced in California, the infestation district of Radopholus similes.
A small number of comments were received during the comments period, claiming a pest-free status in California.  After reviewing the scientific evidence of the comments, the quarantine requirements have been revised.  California State is removed from the infestation districts of Radopholus similis.  The revised "Quarantine Requirements for the Importation of Plant or Plant Products" was implemented on 22 December 2004.

For further information or copies of the notification, please contact the SPS enquiry point, Bureau of Animal and Plant Health Inspection and Quarantine, 9F, 51 Chung Ching S. Rd., Sec. 2, Taipei 100, Taiwan. Tel: +886 2 2343 1401, Fax: +886 2 2343 1400, E-mail: wtosps@mail.baphiq.gov.tw.
__________


